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Undated taping of E. Everett Cortright, President Emeritus of the 
Universityof Bridgeport by his son-in-law, Howard stiles. 

STILES: How does that figure with the college? When did Mt 
Hollis come in? 

CORTY: Alright, within a week I had an offer from Dr., from the 
dean of the school of education, New York University to take over 
the work in sociology and psychology in the school of education 
as assistant to Dr. George Payne (?) and I went down to New York 
every day on the early train, came back at night, sometimess at 
11 o'clock, sometimes 6 o'clock, I never knew when. And while 
there, the President of the Association of American Colleges 
spoke to the faculty on the possibilities of the junior college 
serving a purpose no intstitution in the east was set up to do. 
Well, I was immediately caught and I went to the dean, said to 
him, "Have you any objections to my carrying on a research to 
find out what the junior colleges of the country were really 
doing?" And he said, "No, go to it. The more of this the 
better." So I thought the thing through very carefully and I 
circularized 525 junior colleges. All of them in the south and 
the far west. we didn't have any in New England - there wasn't 
one. 

As I was greatly interested in it, I saw the opportunity for a 
town like Bridgeport, for instance, where nobody went to college 
- we had the lowest rate of students going from high school to 
college of any city of our size in the country. So I began 
travelling up and down, addressing groups wherever I could get 
them to listen. In Bridgeport first of all. And finally it was a 
question of there was no money. Dr. Fones was a great help, and 
he and I set out to get contributions of $100,000 as a start 
toward a private, independent, non-sectarian junior college. And 
we got together money enough so we opened in Feb. 1924 (SIC). 

STILES: Now who were the contributors? Where did that money 
come from? 

CORTY: Harry De Loss, Walter Lashar, (In background, Sumner 
Simpson?) No Sumner didn't make a contribution. Who was the 
person who just sold their house in Long Hill (In background 
Hubbell?) . Hubbell, alright, I went to see him and he laughed 
at me. He said, "Do you mean to make it possible for the son of 
my chauffer to get as good as education as my own son?" I said, 
"Well, why not? He may be worth more." Oh Boy, was he mad! He 
said, "you go on out of here". Within three days I got his 
contribution of $5000. Ha. That was typical of the experience. 
Of that $100,000, Al (Fones) raised 55,000 and I raised $45,000. 

STILES: Ad what could $100,000 buy, so you could go into 
business? 

CORTY: Bought a house where Stell lives, right here on this land 
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(Garden Apts). Got Wellington Walker to extend toward Norman 
street a wing that would provide Pysics and Chemistry 
laboratories. Rest of them were all classrooms. 

STILES: Your day to day salaries for yourself and your teachers 
were to come out of that $100,000 for a while too, weren't they.? 

CORTY: Well, we had the income from what the students paid of 
course. Except there were only a small number. we -

STILES: How many students did you have the first year? 

CORTY: I think, there were about 60 (SIC). Taking various loads, 
some in the evening, We had an evening division right away when 
we opened. In that original faculty, Dr. Ropp and Dr. scurr are 
still with the University. 

STILES: How about the banks, Did they contribute anything to it? 

CORTY: I don't think so. 

STILES: The people you have mentioned seem to be, sounds as if 
they gave their money privately. Hubbell, for instance, it 
wasn't a contribution from his firm, it was from him? 

CORTY: From him personally, as far as I knew. I don't know what 
he charged it up to. 

STILES: Did any firms contribute anything? 

CORTY: I don't remember. You see the junior college was totally 
unknown. They had never heard of it. I remember Harry De Loss 
when I talked to him, he Said, "Corty, I don't think you'r 
completely crazy, but," he said, "nobody here knows anything 
about a junior college. What are you talking about?" Nobody 
had had any interest in what a junior collegge could do. warn't 
any. Ours was the first one opened between the Potomac River on 
the south and the Mississippi on the west. we were the lone 
junior college in the entire northeast. 40 million people. 

STILES: After that first year, what was your luck? Did your 
enrollment increase every year? 

CORTY: Yeah. I travelled up and down the country. I called on 
the president of Yale and Johns Hopkins and Georgetown in 
Washington and tried to get them to understand what I did and 
thanking them in advance for any interest they might express 
practically by accepting the graduates. Well, we got 13 of the 
first class finally accepted with provisional credit. Evelyn 
Holmer was one, from Stratford. Brilliant girl, but had had 
polio and was lame. She went to Barnard. Another girl went to, 
I don't recall her name, went to Pembroke. And she got such 
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records on her first three months of work, that I had a letter 
from the dean saying, "We don't know what to do with this girl. 
She's eating everythin up". I wrote back and said, "Give her her 
head, won't do you any harm". They made brilliant records. Most 
of them went south because New York City and Columbia are there. 
We sent more people to Columbia that anywhere else. 

STILES: Well, your first faculty members were pioneers, along 
with you, to risk going to work for a little college up in 
Bridgeport where no one had ever heard of such a thing and it 
seemed to be very risky. 

CORTY: It was a discouraging situation from their point of 
view. but our contacts were so jammed together, so personal, all 
day long, every day, every where. But it worked out alright. we 
were, we opened in Sept, we closed every year in red until '33. 
That's the first time that the school had operated in black. 
From then on we had easier sailing. 

Female Voice in background: Well gentlemen. 

CORTY: Yeah, chicken clam pie. Ha, Ha. Boy, boy, boy, am I the 
happiest man in the United states! 

END OF TAPE. 
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